
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
June 21, 2018 

9:00 A.M. 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

9:00 A.M. on June 21, 2018 by Chairman Ralph Heidler, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Present: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, Ralph Heidler, and Peter Kraus; Secretary-

Treasurer Michelle Barnes, Planning/Zoning Administrator James Cardman and Paul F. 

Burroughs, Esquire, Quinn Law Firm 

Visitors:  Tony Mitcho, 8400 Beckman Road; Sandy Rhodes, WCNJ 

MINUTES: 
Minutes of the June 7, 2018 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. 
Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.   

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   
Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 
agenda on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.  

 
PLANNING/ZONING REPORT: 
Mr. Cardman, Mr. Burroughs and Mr. Holland will work on a procedure for small storm 
water projects for the Zoning Office to handle instead of having Urban Engineers do 
them. 

Signorino Land Development Plan was unanimously approved on motion by Mr. Kraus, 
seconded by Mr. Gennuso. 

SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 
Mr. Gennuso reported the Township will be restoring it annual clean-up day beginning in 
2019.  

Mr. Gennuso made motion to close the public meeting and enter executive session with 
Solicitor, Paul Burroughs, esq. Mr. Heidler, Mr. Kraus, Mr Gennuso, Mr. Cardman and 
Mrs. Barnes to discuss legal matters. 

Mr. Gennuso made motion to executive session and open Regular Meeting at 10:23 
A.M. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:24 A.M. on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. 

Kraus. Unanimous. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 


